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Greetings EAA Chapter 524 Members and Friends,

This month brings us to the annual banquet that will take place
March 12th at AOPA's NACC. Thank you to Mark Pankratz who

has done a wonderful job getting everything together for this event. I
am looking forward to spending the evening with our Chapter
members at the NACC!

In this issue of the newsletter you will find information for purchasing
Chapter T­shirts. The shirts will cost $20 each. For those of us at the
last meeting we got to see and touch the samples of shirts. They were a
high quality T­shirt — one that we can wear with pride!

If you want to have a nice name tag to put on your new T­shirt and you
haven't paid your dues for 2016 yet, you have about a week left. We
will be sending the list of names to the manufacturer before the end of
the month so send in your registration form to Ernie before then.

We have two big events coming up so far this year, the Boy Scout
Camporee workshop April 16 & 17, and the Ford Tri­Motor tour stop
on June 13, 14, & 15. If you would like to help with either of these
events, please see me at the next meeting.

Just a reminder for those of you who will be helping with our youth
programs in the future, please take the Youth Protection Training and
Background Check online with EAA National at
www.eaa.org/youthprotection. We need your help. Thanks!

Wishing you clear skies,

Mark Gosselin
EAA Chapter 524 President

http://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-resources/eaa-youth-education/youth-protection-policy-and-program
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Bob Miller and his daughter have worked with a local
company to design a Chapter T­shirt with our Chapter
logo on both the front pocket and a large image on the
back so everyone will recognize who we are and how
proud we are to be part of our EAA Chapter! Thank you,
Bob!

If you have not already signed up for a shirt, the cost is
$20 each. If you would like a Chapter shirt(s), please see
me at the banquet or email me at
EAA524.President@gmail.com with the size (S, M, L,
XL, 2XL) and quantity. We have over 20 members with
orders in already and I would like to place the order in
March shortly after the banquet .

Thank you,
Mark Gosselin

NNeeww CChhaapptteerr SShhiirrttss!!

CChhaapptteerr BBaannqquueett

The following is an update from Mark Pankratz, banquet
coordinator. Some folks had questions about picking an
entrée choice in advance but Mark has clarified that it is a
buffet. [Ed.]

March 12th we will have this year's banquet at the AOPA
National Aviation Community Center, located at 296
Bucheimer Rd, Frederick. It is the large hangar just south
of the Advanced Helicopter facility. It is a nice
environment with aircraft around us. Cost is $50 per
person, and we would like your reservation confirmed by
March 4th to let the caterers know how many there will be.
Please forward your payment to our Treasurer, Ernie
O'Roark at 809 London Ct, Frederick, MD 21701 no later
than March 4th.

Doors open at 6 p.m., with dinner at 6:30.

The buffet will include hors d'oeuvres to get started, then

February's meeting was a little more eventful than your
normal mid­winter Chapter get together. It was well
attended, considering the weather, and we signed up two
new members. Welcome, Laurie Boyer and Robert Hanni
and family.

We got to meet Larry Jarkey, President of our sister
organization, the Frederick IMC club. Larry gave a short
talk about his group, their mission and what their meetings
are like. They meet on the third Tuesdays of each month at
the NACC and he invited our members to come and see

chicken piccata, plank salmon and Tuscan Pappardelle
with vegetables, rice pilaf and bread knots. There will
also be dessert. Bring your own alcohol if you wish.

Our speaker is Dr. Chris Lang, a former flight surgeon and
current emergency medical physician with George
Washington University hospital, who will speak on the
effects of medications on flying.

For those who have the time, we could use a hand at the
end for a quick clean­up.

Hope to see you there!

Mark

FFeebbrruuaarryy MMeeeettiinngg RReeccaappFFeebbrruuaarryy MMeeeettiinngg RReeccaapp
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what their “hangar flying” sessions are like. Each month
they try to use real world scenarios to share experiences
and build proficiency. Their focus is on instrument flying
but you certainly don't have to be instrument­rated to
attend and benefit from the collective wisdom of the
group.

Kelby Ferwerda gave the presentation on the ForeFlight
iPad/Phone app. He obviously knew his subject very well
and gave a very comprehensive overview of the
capabilities of this amazing piece of software. It became
obvious why it has completely revolutionized the art of
preflight and inflight planning.

Ernie O'Roark and Jerry Blake announced that the
renovated Chapter library is now open for lending. A few
months ago, they undertook a project to inventory and
catalog the print and video items we had on the shelves in
the back of the hangar as well as a very significant new
addition when Doug Kelly generously donated the bulk of
his personal aviation collection. In addition to
reorganizing things, they added professional looking
labels designed by Ernie to each item, marking them as
belonging to our new library. There is now a sign­up sheet
you can use to check out the books or videos. And if you
have any books of your own gathering dust on shelves at
home that you think would make a worthwhile addition to

our library, those donations are welcome. See Ernie or
Jerry if you would like to donate.

There will be no regular membership meeting in March
but we hope to see everyone at the banquet on the 12th.

MMeeeettiinngg RReeccaapp ((ccoonnttdd..))

Larry Jarkey, Frederick IMC Chapter President.
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Membership Meeting Minutes
04 February 2016

Meeting brought to order at 7:08 p.m. by Mark Gosselin

Larry Jarkey, Chapter leader of the IMC Club visited to let us know about their meetings. They meet the 3rd Tuesday of
each month at 7 p.m. at the NACC.

Treasurer’s report accepted as read.
January Income $855.00
January Expense $994.00
January Balance $10,299.54

Secretary’s report accepted as read.

The Chapter banquet will be March 12 at 6 p.m. The Chapter needs 26 paid attendees to break even (currently the count
is at 12).

Boy Scout Camporee workshops will be held at the hangar with about 15 scouts per group. There will be some aircraft
on static display and the rib kits will be the workshop activity. Saturday, April 16, volunteers will be needed from 8
a.m. ­ 4 p.m. Sunday, April 17, volunteers will be needed from 8 a.m. ­ 2 p.m. Breakfast will be available for
volunteers who arrive before 8, and lunch will be available to volunteers. Please bring heavy gloves, ear protection, and
a ball­peen hammer if available. Anyone who will be helping needs to complete the online program in order to work
with youth.

Ford Tri­motor will be in town June 13, 14, and 15 (Monday – Wednesday).

Bob Miller brought sample Chapter T­shirts. Shirts can be ordered for $20 and need to be paid for in advance.

Ernie mentioned that the owner of the Cub he’s looking at is searching for the log books.

Jerry mentioned the Chapter library is now open, Doug Kelly was recognized for having donated a large portion of the
library.

No 50/50 this month.

Kelby Ferwerda presented his program entitled “Introduction to ForeFlight”

Meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m.

Submitted,

Erick Webb, Secretary
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Board Meeting Minutes
11 February 2016

Meeting brought to order at 7:02 p.m. by Mark Gosselin.

Present were Mark Gosselin, Mark Pankratz, Ernie O'Roark, Doug Kelly and Jack Fromm.

Mark G. acknowledged Ernie for distributing copies of the current Chapter roster to the Board, including several new
members who had signed up at the most recent membership meetings.

Next item on the agenda was the upcoming banquet. It looks like we have at least 29 people signed up so far, which
exceeds our break­even number of 25 minimum. Mark P. said he would post a flyer at the hangar to inform people about
the banquet and that non­members and latecomers are welcome – but that they should let Ernie know as soon as
possible and that they can pay at the door. Mark reiterated that he's hoping we have a few people come early (around
5:15) to help set up and also volunteers to stay afterward to help straighten up. If we aren't able to do that, there will be a
$250 cleanup charge. The rest of the details about the menu, etc. will be posted in the newsletter.

The Boy Scout Camporee will be held April 16 and 17 and we will need volunteers to help kids with the rib­forming
project station in the hangar. Mark G. said he got several volunteers to sign up at the February meeting but we could still
use a few more, especially on Sunday. Those who can help are asked to bring ball­peen hammers if possible. Mark G.
said Lin Caywood has offered to canvass some of her contacts who own certified aircraft to see if they are willing to
offer flights but this might not be feasible because of the large number of scouts who will be participating. That is still to
be decided. Mark P. volunteered to handle the insurance application.

Mark G. said preparations for the Tri­Motor visit are progressing. We have committee members already lined up for
most duties. Mark still needs to speak with airport management as well as Steve Southworth at Landmark.

Mark G. and Ernie compared notes on how many people have signed up or paid for T­shirts already. We need to get at
least 20 orders to get the $20 price and we have about 13 so far. Mark G. said he approved an initial order of six shirts
which we have already paid $205 for. The Board approve ordering an additional 10 shirts to keep on hand for future
sales and we decided to wait until after the banquet to place to order. That should give us enough time to allow those
who weren't at the February meeting to decide if they'd like to sign up. While on the subject, Doug mentioned that we
had offered door prizes or other giveaways at banquets in the past and he wondered if we would want to do that this year
with T­shirts or other sponsored items. The vote was to postpone this until next year since it's probably too late to
prepare for this year's banquet.

Ernie mentioned that while we can use the updated roster for the name tags for individual memberships, he was not sure
how to handle the family membership names. Jack volunteered to create an on­line sign­up form both to make sure we
have the names appear the way members want them as well as to poll the family members as to which family members
they want tags for.

Meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m.

Submitted,
Jack Fromm for Erick Webb, Secretary
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Chapter Officers
President

Mark Gosselin
EAA524.President@gmail.com
703­378­2258

Vice President
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Secretary
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com
301­639­6415

Treasurer
Ernie O'Roark
cadfael1@aol.com
301­694­0053

Contacts
Newsletter Editor

Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Web Editor
Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Facebook Editor
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com

Facilities Coordinator
Bill Barci
abbarci@verizon.net
301­662­0335

SportAir Workshop
Coordinator

Rex Bullinger
rexbull@gmail.com
301­972­2753

Chapter Historian
Joe Halleman
jmhalleman@gmail.com

Program Coordinator
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com

Young Eagles Coordinator
Vacant

EAA Flight Advisors
Vacant

EAA Technical Counselors
Jerry Blake
GerardLBlake@comcast.net
301­824­0003

Doug Kelly
Mulligan32@verizon.net
301­963­2217

Tom Young
301­667­0964

January Propeller Considerations— Mark Pankratz

February An Intro to ForeFlight — Kelby Ferwerda

March Banquet — OTC Medications and Psychoactive Substances
Dr. Chris Lang

April Development of the HondaJet — Dan Morris

May SMS, A High­Speed Approach to Safety — Kevin Bachand

June TBD

July No Meeting

August TBD

September TBD

October TBD

November TBD

Month Program

Upcoming Events
Chapter Meetings
April 7, 2016 @ 7:00 p.m. — Membership Meeting

April 14, 2016 @ 7:00 p.m. — Board Meeting

January Jack Fromm July N/A

February Dean Stickell August Joe Halleman

March N/A September Ernie O'Roark

April TBD October Mark Pankratz

May Rex Bullinger November Jason Schultz

June Mark Gosselin December Erick Webb

Refreshment Volunteers — 2016
Here is a list of volunteers supplying refreshments for 2016. The
Board of Directors thanks you for your support ( and munchies).

Chapter Program Schedule — 2016

Other Events

March 12, 2016, 6 p.m. — Chapter Banquet, NACC

April 16-17 — Boy Scout Camporee

June 13-15 — Ford Tri-Motor Tour Stop

December TBD
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Workshops
EAA SportAir Workshops at the AEC

EAA Events
Go to EAA Events at: http://www.eaa.org/news
Go to EAA Aviation Calendar of Events at: http://www.eaa.org/calendar
Go to AirVenture at: http://www.airventure.org/index.html
Go to EAA SportAir Workshops at: http://www.eaa.org/sportair

Chapter Meeting Location and Time
Chapter 524 meets the first Thursday of each
month at 7:00 p.m. at the Aviation Education
Center, located at the Frederick Municipal
Airport. As you enter the airport, park in the
Terminal Parking lot. Walk south past the
Frederick Flight School (yellow building). There
are signs on the end of the second row of
hangars for the Chapter. Additional information
can be found on the Chapter website.

Chapter Website
The EAA Chapter 524 website can be found at: www.524.eaachapter.org.
The website has contact information and details about current Chapter events.
Also on the website, you can find archived newsletters and a membership join/renewal form.

Frederick Municipal Airport
330 Aviation Way
Suite J, Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Chapter Facebook Page
You can find us on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/EAA524

www.eaa.org/news
www.eaa.org/calendar
www.airventure.org/index.html
www.eaa.org/sportair
www.524.eaachapter.org
www.facebook.com/eaa524


EAA Chapter 524 Membership Application

● Annual dues are $30 for individual or family membership. Fill out this form and return it with your dues to
the Chapter Treasurer.

● Cash or check accepted. Make check payable to EAA Chapter 524. Bring the form and dues to the next
meeting or mail to Ernest O'Roark, 809 London Court, Frederick, MD 21701.

● If you have a question about your membership, contact the Treasurer at 301­694­0053 or
cadfael1@aol.com. These dues help support the Chapter and are not applied to the national organization.

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

I. Registration Information (Print please)

Last Name __________________________ First Name____________________________________

Member Status: New ____ Renewal: _____ No Changes: _____

Membership Type: Individual ($30.00) _____ Family ($30.00) ______

Other name(s) if Family Membership __________________________________________________

EAA Membership Number _________________ Member Since: ____________________

Phone Number (H) __________________ (C) _____________________ (W) __________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________ State ______________ Zip ______________________

E­mail Address (for receiving notices & newsletter) ________________________________________

Aircraft/Projects/Interests ____________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

II. For Official Use Only

Status: New ___ Renewal ___ Individual: ___ Family: ____

Dues Paid: Check _____ Number _________ Cash ________ Amount $ ___________

Date Received _____/______/_______ Fiscal Year (Jan. – Dec.) 20 ____

Treasurer’s Initials_______ Roster updated ____/_____/_____ Deposited ____/____/____

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Cut here. Keep Section III for your records _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

III. Member’s Receipt for EAA Chapter 524 Dues

Date paid _______/________/______ Dues paid for fiscal year 20_____

Renewal – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

New – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

Revised: November, 2014



330 Aviation Way
Suite J Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701




